Warmest Greetings to all organizers and guests of the National Delphic Council Philippines
(NDCPJs you hold the/ll Junior Delphic Games in cooperation with the City Government of
Baguio.

Our unique arts and culture have kept our people proud and united through the years. They
have also served as catalysts in our continuing social transformation.

This international arts festival and contest among promising local and international artists is
significant in light of our efforts not only to promote local tourism and spur countryside
development, but also to foster and institutionalize intecultural understanding and peace as
envisioned and propagated by the International Delphic Council.

May you have a successful gathering and competition.

Mabuhay!

GLORIA MACAPAGAL-ARRQYO



